STURBRIDGE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
February 18, 2010
Members present:  Donna Grehl, Wendy Lilly-Hansen, Ed Goodwin, Joe Kowalski (Alternate Member) and Calvin Montigny (Alternate Member).
Members absent:  Dave Barnicle, Chairperson and Jeff Bonja.
Also Present:  Erin Jacque, Conservation Agent.
7:00 PM-Open Meeting - Quorum check

As time allows

CPA, PLAC and Lakes Advisory Committee update(s)

· EG stated there are no updates for CPA since the last meeting.

· EJ stated PLAC met on 02/11/2010 and we’ll get an update from DB at the next Conservation meeting.

· DG stated there have been no LAC meetings.

Approval of Minutes:  None.
Walk-ins:  None
7:30 p.m. Public Hearing - (public hearing to open 01/07/2010) Notice of Intent DEP # 300-819 for construction of a single-family house, driveway, septic and associated work at 109A McGilpin Road.  Application submitted by Green Hill Engineering, Inc. on behalf of Richard DiBonaventura.

Public Hearing continued to March 04, 2010 at 7:30 p.m. 
OLD BUSINESS

Private Road Comments from the DPW Director:

· EJ stated she sent out an e-mail to the Commission this evening regarding her meeting with Greg Morse.  EJ stated that GM response mirrored other road associations and the Town Planner in that rather than focus on coming up with a private road policy the Commission provide guidance to some of the private roads on forming road associations because their argument is in order to accomplish anything you need a consensus amongst the residences on the street.
· EG stated that you need unanimous consent.
· Discussion amongst Commission members on private road issues.

· EJ suggested having other road associations come to speak about what has worked for them.  EJ stated she spoke with the 319 Grant Coordinator and she is meeting with Dave Mitchell on Monday for more information about the 319 Grant.

Trail Committee Charter-Discussion:

· EJ stated she requested a meeting with the Board of Selectman and is awaiting a date and time.
· EG suggested waiting until all five members of the Commission are present.
· EJ stated she supports that suggestion.
 Trail relocation at Heins Farm:

· EJ stated that she received correspondence via e-mail from Tom Chamberland suggesting relocating a trail on Hein’s Farm.  EJ stated that there have been problems with Hein’s Farm land and what TC was suggesting was beyond the pedestrian bridge doing a wired up trail (?) for small vehicle access to get up to the field where tree and brush removal are being done.
· EG asked if there is a wetland crossing involved.
· EJ stated no.
· DG stated she thinks there are wetlands near by.
· EG suggested a site visit. 
· EJ showed a revised plan to the Commission and stated that TC is proposing to excavate a swale for water to flow and do some filling in to make it accessible.  EJ stated she asked TC to send a narrative including if the existing culvert will be removed, will there be erosion controls, are there any stabilization measures proposed, is the area going to be graveled upon completion, how long is the work expected to take and is the work only in the existing trail footprint or is it being expanded.  EJ stated that TC provided a little synopsis but TC also stated that the permitting process will actually take longer than the actual work and if this is the process for any trail this needs to be adopted for Adopt a Trail also.  EJ stated her understanding of Adopt a Trail is more of a clean up maintenance, its not people going out and doing trail construction.  EJ stated that TC goes on to say he would like the Commission to approve Best Practice Plans for the trail work and if work items that arise fall into these categories they should be able to proceed and be responsive for improvements if volunteers come forward with ideas.  EJ stated that TC also stated if this can’t happen then his recommendation is to cease and desist all trail work or improvements and programs until the issue of the long permit process as he sees it needing 8 months of pre work planning and details to get projects approved.  EJ stated what TC is referring to is that when the bridges were originally installed she had to assemble bridge plans, draw them up, put together NOI applications with lots of back round documentation for both Leadmine Mountain and Hein’s Farm and she since had to amend both of those because after those permits were issued there were additional work items that have come up.  EJ stated that this requires a permit process like any other applicant in town.  EJ stated that she is obligated to make sure the process is followed correctly. 
Forest Cutting Plan:

· EJ stated she is trying to get an idea for the cost of the cutting plan that was approved at the beginning of the year.  EJ stated that John Clark made a recommendation on where to start which would be south of the pipe line and he provided a map and quote for getting started with a forest harvest design field lay out cutting plan preparation, harvest volume estimation, contracting bid package consultation and harvest consultation.  EJ stated that his bid is $4,500.00.  EJ stated for costs under $5,000.00 the Commission is not required to get three quotes and the Commission can also look at getting funding sources.  
NEW BUSINESS

Request for Extentsion to an Order of Conditions DEP #300-739:
· EJ stated she received the year end report on the aquatic land management program at the Hamilton Rod and Gun Club and they enclosed an extension of the permit which expires in May. EJ stated there’s a sparse cover of Waterweed, Pondweed, Milfoil and Tapegrass.  EJ stated on the post treatment report the picture showed the invasives cleared out or at least beaten down for the year.
MOTION:  By EG, seconded by WH to continue DEP #300-739 for up to three years.

                    Vote:  3/0.

Request for extension to the South Pond Order of Conditions:

· EJ stated she received a request for extension for the South Pond Order of Conditions and they also provided their yearly treatment report.
MOTION:  By EG, seconded by DG to extend the South Pond Order of Conditions for an additional three years.
                     Vote:  3/0.
Request for Minor Modifications to Orders of Conditions

DEP #300-596:  264 Brookfield Road:
· EJ stated on the Order of Conditions the address is listed as 264 Brookfield Road but the address is 66 Mount Dan Road.  EJ stated the Commission took a site visit and the applicant has spoken with the USDA representative regarding Right of Way access for the sewer line or the easement access for the sewer line.  EJ stated an agreement has been worked out with the USDA and Greg Morse is happy with the agreement and the plan also meets the requirements thru the Building Department.  EJ showed the revised plan to the Commission and stated the USDA representative needs to be able to drive over the sewer line easement.  EJ stated they’re proposing to keep the sewer line in the existing location, and have it grassed but it will be a more hard packed surface so that when it needs inspecting the USDA can drive over the sewer line to get to Paradise Lane.  EJ stated they also provided an alternative Right of Way for public access.
· EG stated he would like something in writing with regard to the Right of Way and a note from Greg Morse stating that he is ok with that.
Enforcement Order  

58 South Shore Drive:
· EJ stated that she received a wetland impact and site evaluation from Eco-Tech and Art (from Eco-Tech) stated the site had been stabilized.  EJ stated she had been out to the site with DEP and Jalbert Engineering and stated there was negligible sediment in the pond.  EJ stated as part of the Enforcement Order she required a competent person to go out and look at it and trusts Art Allen to do that.
· EG asked how the problem will be solved in the spring.
· EJ stated they submitted a plan to DEP for a runoff infiltration basin in the back side of the property.  EJ stated that the infiltration basin will have an emergency discharge that will tie in to the existing pipe.  EJ stated DEP sent a response via e-mail stating that since the proposed work is a minor plan change design to improve the erosion controls and site DEP wishes to consider the e-mail an approval of the change.  EJ stated Lenny Jalbert offered to do some volunteer consulting on catch basins or engineering related to storm water improvements if the Commission pursues the 319 grant thru DEP. 
Letter Permits

103 Brookfield Road:

· EJ stated that she went out to the site and took pictures.  EJ stated the owner is proposing to demolish an existing garage which is 50’ from the wetland and in between the garage and wetland is a large paved driveway.  EJ stated all the materials will be disposed of in a dumpster.  EJ stated the existing garage is sitting on a concrete slab which will also be removed.  EJ stated as a condition she can request that none of the material reach the wetland and if there’s any disturbance they have to install erosion controls.
Baystate Equine Rescue:

· EJ stated that Baystate Equine Rescue has been in touch with Trails Committee and they are planning to go out on a town sanctioned committee volunteer trail day opening up the trail.  EJ stated about 100 people will be going out for the April 17th trail week maintenance and the ride will be July 11th, 2010.  EJ stated Baystate is assisting the town with trail maintenance and have made arrangements to do trail stabilization once the ride has been completed.  EJ stated that she has the Land Use Application and stated once we have a motion she will circulate this to the Police, Fire Department and DPW for comment and from there a copy will be given to the Board of Selectmen, Board of Health and the Building Department.
· EG suggested once the clean up is done if Baystate can give the Commission a report on what they think the Commission needs to do to improve the trails for horses.
MOTION:  By EG, seconded by WH to accept the Land Use Application.

                     Vote:  3/0.
Correspondence
76 South Shore Drive:
· EJ stated she received notification from Peter Mimeault of 76 South Shore Drive and he wishes to start cutting small trees and standing dead trees in the area that was approved for the parking area on his property.  EJ stated PM would like to begin work in February and it is his understanding that the cutting of the trees without the removal of the stumps is not considered work in the buffer that requires erosion control barriers and he will proceed with the full respect of the Order of Conditions.  

Open Space Update - discussion on Agent request:
· EJ stated that Leslie Wong is currently working on trail clean up day which is May 15th, 2010 and scheduling May 16, 2010 for a story book trail walk with the library.  EJ stated the children will pick a book, draw pictures and the day after they would do a trail walk.  EJ stated LW is also looking to get someone from Opacum Land Trust to do a nature talk.  EJ stated LW is also helping with arranging Port o Potties for the Trails Committee for an event on June 05th for the opening day of Hein’s Farm.  EJ stated she and LW have been discussing with Tantasqua Junior High the possibility of doing some type of educational project related to open space or wetlands.  EJ stated they will be meeting next week with the science department teachers.   
· EJ stated the Dynamics of Democracy students at Tantasqua High School chose the Conservation Department this year for their community service project.  EJ stated the students start next Tuesday and will do baseline documentation for Conservation restrictions and also project monitoring for active permits in town.  EJ stated she will teach them how to do erosion control inspections and monitor sites, look for issues with sediment, look for DEP file numbers and checking thru folders making sure the permits have been recorded.
8:05 PM SITE VISIT SCHEDULE

· The Commission scheduled a site visit for 9 a.m. Sunday for Hein’s Farm.
MOTION:  By DG, seconded by WH to adjourn @ 8:09 p.m.
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